
1 
 

 

 

  

Broadfield Primary School 

 

Newsletter 
Issue  16 27 July 2022 

 Fond farewells 

Sadly, we say goodbye to some of our valued staff members.  

Firstly, we say goodbye to two of our early years’ apprentices who have successfully completed 

their course and will be moving onto new positions, thank you Miss Khan and Miss Malik 

Secondly, at the beginning of September, Mr Chapman our Site Manager, will also be leaving us 

after nine years at Broadfield. Again we would like to thank him for looking after school building, 

we wish him every success for the future and we hope that he will be happy in his new house. 

Mr Worsley is also leaving us after 17 years at the school. He started in 2005, when he came to 

cover for a maternity leave. He has successfully secured a position at Oldham Science Centre as a 

Science Mentor, so we will still see him, when the upper juniors go up to the Science Centre for 

their science lessons. We wish him well in his new post. 

Today, we say goodbye to our Year 6 pupils, the majority of children have been with us since the 

nursery. They have all worked extremely hard this year and we are proud of their efforts. We do 

hope that they will remember our Broadfield Values: Belief, Respect, Our Community, Aspirations, 

Determination, Friendship, Inclusion, Equality, Learning and Diversity. 

 

                                                 Broadfield Chess Competition 

On Monday June 20th, five children from Broadfield took part in their first Oldham chess 

competition. The competition was held at Broadfield and attended by over fifty children from eight 

different primary schools from year two to year 6. 

The competition was fiercely contested and jointly won by children from Hulme Preparatory 

School, St Herbert’s and Mills Hills. 

Broadfield did really well for their first chess competition and the children can be very proud of 

their efforts with Sharifa and Hamayl scoring a very respectable 3 / 4 points. Lola and Noah scored 

2 /4 points and Noor-Ul Houdda scored 1 /4 points. All the children were very well behaved and 

said they enjoyed their first time chess experience. 

Well done to all who took part! 
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Sports Awards 

This year, many of our children have attended a range of after school clubs for sports and many of 

them have excelled. Sports week was a real success again, this was followed by a brilliant sports 

assembly and the Hathershaw Cluster Presentation at Oldham Leisure on Tuesday 19th July.  

 

Year 5/6 Boys Football Beni  

Year 5/6 Girls Football Maryam  

Year 5/6 Athlete Inaaya  

Year 5/6 Handball Farhan  

Year 5/6 Boys Dodgeball Eshan  

Year 5/6 Girls Dodgeball Ana  

Year 5/6 Tag Rugby Rayhaan  

Year 5/6 Netball Izma  

Year 5/6 Cricket Zain  

Archery Aliza  

Young Leader Aleena  

Year ¾ Boys Football Arshad  

Year ¾ Girls Football Aroush  

Year ¾ Cricket Maaz  

Year ¾ Dance Mahteen 

Year ½ Dance Wisdom  

Year ½ Football  Dylan  

Year ½ Athlete Lewis  

  

Sports Boy of the Year Farhan  

Sports Girl of the Year Maryam  

 

 

Congratulations to all the children who received awards and hope that the Year 6 children will 

continue with their sports at high school. 
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Applying for a Secondary School place for September 2023  

 

If your child is going into Year 6 in September, they will be due to start secondary school in 

September 2023.This is a very exciting and important time.  

 
You will need to complete an application using the online application system available on the 
Oldham Council website. It’s quick and easy and ensures school offers can be made efficiently via e-
mail.  
 
The online system will open on 1 August 2022 and close at 5pm on 31 October 2022.  
 
We recommend that a minimum of three preferences are made for any application.  
 
If you don’t have access to the internet, there are computers in all Oldham’s libraries and at the Civic 

Centre – Access Oldham. Help to complete the application is available at the Civic Centre – Access 

Oldham between 10.00 am and 12 noon every Tuesday and 14.00 pm and 16.00 pm every Thursday. 

For faith schools you will need to fill in a supplementary form or provide documentation in addition to 
the application you make to us. Supplementary forms are available from and returned to the relevant 
school.  
 
To enable you to have a look at what is on offer, all Oldham secondary schools will be holding open 
evenings during the autumn term. You will be able to access further information, a guide, and links to 
school websites by logging onto www.oldham.gov.uk/admissions  
 
Should you have any initial queries please do not hesitate to contact the Admissions Team on 0161 
770 4213 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Applying for a Primary School September 2023 

If your child is going into Nursery in September, then your child is due to start primary school in 
September 2023.  
 
You will need to complete an application using the online application system available on the 
Oldham Council website. It’s quick and easy and ensures school offers can be made efficiently via e-
mail.  
 
The online system will open on 1 September 2022 and will close at 5pm on 15 January 2023.  
 
We recommend that a minimum of three preferences are made for any application.  
 
If you don’t have access to the internet, there are computers in all Oldham’s libraries and at the 

Civic Centre – Access Oldham. Help to complete the application is available at the Civic Centre – 

Access Oldham between 10.00 am and 12 noon every Tuesday and 14.00 pm and 16.00 pm every 

Thursday. You will be able to access further information, a guide, and links to school websites by 

logging onto www.oldham.gov.uk/admissions 

 
For faith schools you will need to fill in a supplementary form or provide documentation in addition to the 
application you make to us. Supplementary forms are available from and returned to the relevant school.  
 

http://www.oldham.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.oldham.gov.uk/admissions
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                 PUPIL OF THE TERM 

Headteacher Enoch  

Headteacher Manha  

Deputy 
Headteacher 

Tayyibah 

 Deputy 
Headteacher 

Subhan  

Deputy 
Headteacher 

Grace 

        Acorns am Shahzain  

Acorns pm Ayat 

Nursery am Hashim  

Nursery pm Alayna  

Reception 1 Aisha  

Reception 2 Mohammad Saim  

Larch Zainab  

Beech Inshirah Fatima  

Willow Muhammed  

Maple Umme-Ayman  

Chestnut Arshad  

Woodlands Noah  

Ash David  

Sycamore Rachel  

Elm Ismaeel  

Oak Sehar  
 

 

 

 

 

Broadfield Primary School 

Awards  

 

The Tiger Who Came To Tea 

Recently, Ibrahim wrote a wonderful 

description of the tiger from 'The tiger who 

came for tea.' He was challenged to use 

similies and he did a brilliant job! 

 

All over his body he has soft fur, as soft as 

fabric. He is as tall as an enormous tree and 

the colour of his fur is auburn with inky 

black stripes covering him from head to 

toe. He has a friendly smile with whiskers as 

thin as string. At the end of his pink, meaty 

coloured nose he has a wart. He has shiny, 

sharp jaws like a shiny, silver knife and 

glistening, solid black eyes like coals. He 

may look friendly but he is a royal, wild 

beast and he would rip a human up in 

seconds! 

By Ibrahim  - Willow 
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Broadfield Primary School  

                   Awards 

 ‘Together We Can Achieve’ 

 

PUPIL OF THE YEAR 

Headteacher Maryam  

Headteacher Amelia  

Deputy 
Headteacher 

Muhammad Ali  

Deputy 
Headteacher 

Zain  

Acorns am Hafsa  

Acorns pm Isaac  

Nursery am Laiba  

Nursery pm  Mohammed 

Reception 1 Tanayia  

Reception 2 Alizay  

Larch Malaika 

Beech Wali  

Willow Ibrahim  

Maple Muskan  

Chestnut Falak  

Woodlands Hoorain  

Ash Areej  

Sycamore Hussain  

Elm Maryam  

Oak Sharbano  

Gymnastics Amina 

Independent 
Learning 

Faizan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A very special 

‘Well Done’ to… 
 

 

Year 6 Award 

Winner 

 

Farhan  

 

 
 
 

The Ann Etchells Art 

Award 

Ibrahim  
 

 
 

Thank you 

This is the final newsletter for the academic year 

2021-2022. On behalf of the staff and governors 

at Broadfield, we would like to thank everybody 

for their continued support this year. Have a 

brilliant holiday. School reopens on Tuesday 6th 

September at 8.50am, breakfast club will open at 

8am. 


